
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

Firstly, I'm delighted to welcome Mrs U to our team. She has recently joined us as a Teaching Assistant in 
Year 2 and is already proving to be a great asset to our pupils and staff.    

Last weekend, we enjoyed a wonderful Film and Games afternoon organised by our CSA.  Thank you to 
the team for their hard work in making it a huge success!  

Our Reception pupils are in for a treat tomorrow with a 1950s Bus visit to our car park. 
This unique experience will allow them to ask questions and learn about the evolution 
of transport over time from the driver.  

I'd like to remind all parents that our school day now starts at 8:45am for all year 
groups. It's crucial that pupils are in school by this time, as the gates close promptly at 
8:50am.  

Finally, please note that Parent Consultations will take place during the first week back 
after half term, commencing 24th February. We look forward to discussing your child's 
progress and next steps during these important meetings.  

Thank you for your continued support.  Hope your children have a wonderful half term 
break.   

David Wells Head of School 

Carlisle Infant School  

13th February 2025 

Lunch Leader Vacancy 

We have a vacancy for a lunch leader at Carlisle. Please complete the application via the link if 
you are interested in applying. 

https://www.eteach.com/job/lunch-team-leader-1467033 

Medical Room-Important 

Please note, as the medical room is going  ‘paperless’ we will no longer be sending notes home 

with children regarding ‘bumped head/face/eye. Any injuries will be recorded in Arbor and you 

will receive an ‘in app message’ via your Arbor account. Obviously, if your child has a more         

serious accident we will of course call you. 

Lateness-Important!  

Thank you to everyone who has adapted to our new school day start time 

of 8.45am. As we have allowed a settling in period for this adjustment, any 

lateness  will be monitored in your child’s attendance. 

At HHJS the playground gate will now be open from 8.30am to allow       parents to 

drop children there before coming to Carlisle. 

Cool Milk 

There are a number of children who are refusing milk at break time. If your child is 5 

years or older and you are paying for their milk, please have a conversation with your 

child to see whether they still require milk? If you wish to cancel your subscription you 

will need to contact coolmilk.com 

Please note that the cut off time each week is a Tuesday, for the following week. 

https://www.eteach.com/job/lunch-team-leader-1467033
https://www.eteach.com/job/lunch-team-leader-1467033


Diary Dates 

February 

Tuesday 25th—Year 2 Parent/Teacher Consultations (Half of Leopard)-Miss Irwin 

Wednesday 26th—YR Parent/Teacher Consultations 

Thursday 27th—Y1 Parent/Teacher Consultations 

Friday 28th—Leopard Class-Parent/Teacher Consultation (Other half Leopard-Mrs 

Holloway) 

Parent consultations will be ‘face to face’ at school-Please book via your Arbor. The 

closing date for booking an appointment is Sunday, 23rd February at 11pm 

March  

Thursday 6th—World Book Day-(Come to school dressed as your favourite book 

character) 

Saturday 8th—CSA Quiz Night  - Parents Only-See flyer below 

Thursday 20th—Dancing with Don-Whole School-Reception pick up 3.15pm 

Friday 21st—Comic Relief Red Nose Day 

Sunday 23rd—Hampton Court Palace  Half Marathon 

Friday  28th—Year 2 Tower of London –Please arrive at school at 7.45am for an 

8am departure-Please make payment via Arbor 

 

April 

Wednesday 2nd—Year 2 Singing Festival—Rose Theatre –Please complete Google 

link 

Thursday 3rd April—Y2 Swimming starts—Please complete Google Form/Payment 

Friday 4th—Free End of Term Easter Trail—1.30pm Last day of term-School 

finishes at 1.30pm (HHJS 1.45pm) 

Notices/Reminders 

Safeguarding concern? Are you concerned about the safety or welfare of a child? Please    

contact the SPA (Single Point of Access): 

Phone 020 8547 5008  You can make an online referral here. 

If you think a child is in immediate danger you should call 999. 

Message from CSA 

Thank you for participating in another half term of CSA activities, we've loved Tai Chi, seeing you at our 
uniform sale, and movie afternoon. 

After the half term break remember to sign up your team for this year's Quiz Night, and we'll also be     
asking for donations of good quality children's books, in preparation for our book swap on world book 
day.  

Finally, please support the incredible 40 runners from our school community who will be running the 
Hampton Court Palace Half Marathon later in March: https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/
palacehalf25 

http://richmond.gov.uk/services/children_and_family_care/single_point_of_access/single_point_of_access_for_professionals/make_a_referral_to_spa
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/palacehalf25
https://www.justgiving.com/campaign/palacehalf25


Learn to Swim this Half Term Holiday 

Children can learn to swim this half term holiday with our wide range of crash courses available at Ted-

dington Pools and Fitness Centre. 

Bookings can be made by calling us on 020 37722999 or at the in person at the centre reception. 

Please see our website for more information.  

 

Half Term Holiday Toddler Fun Time Sessions 

Come along to our February half term holiday toddler club sessions at Teddington Sports Centre and 

Whitton Sports and Fitness Centre. 

Under 5’s can enjoy the fantastic range of soft play equipment. 

Drop-in session, pre-booking not required. 

Please see our website for more information. 

  

MUSICAL MADNESS – OUR HALF TERM EVENT – For ages 4-14. 

 This event includes exciting and informal Acting, Dancing and Singing workshops exploring the wonders 
of the West End, and is taught by Performing Professionals. The children are split into groups according 
to their age. Your child can sign up for one day, 2days or the full 3 days. The event results in a perfor-
mance to parents on the final day at 1.15pm where each child will receive a certificate for their achieve-
ments; medals will also be awarded to those the teachers feel have excelled during the event. Please note, 
to be a part of the sharing day your child must have attended at least two days. Whether your child has 
performed before or not, it really doesn’t matter. Musical Madness is all about having fun, meeting new 
friends and increasing your performance skill level. 

  

Your child may attend 1 Day, 2 Days or the full 3 Days. 

FEB HALF-TERM: Mon 17th February – Wed 19th February 2025 

VENUE: Teddington Methodist Church, Stanley Road, Teddington. 

TIME: Each day runs from 10am-2pm (doors open at 9.50am) You can drop off from 9am and stay as 
late as 4pm if needed, please see the price options below. 

PRICE: 1 Day = £35.00, 2 Days = £55.00 & the full 3 days cost £70.00  

(10% sibling discount available on each additional booking)   

EARLY DROP OFF & LATE STAY:  

9am-10am (£8), 9am-3pm (£14), 9am-4pm (£18), 2-3pm (£8) or 2-4pm (£14)  

 TO BOOK: Please visit www.boundlessarts.co.uk/musical-madness-half-term-event and complete the 
registration form. Limited places per group. 

 

Richmond Rugby 

This February half-term, we are running our usual Rugby camps, and we would really appreciate it if you 
could send the link to our camp to the parents of your kids at school. 

The dates are as follows: 

Monday 17th February – Wednesday 19th February for U5’s to U10’s  

Wednesday 19th February – Friday 21st February for U11’s – U16’s  

Please see below the link. 

https://richmondcommunity.ticketco.events/uk/en/e/richmond_rugby_holiday_rugby_camps 

Richmond Rugby  

 

Notices/Reminders –Half Term Holiday Events  

https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/sports/feel_good_swim_school#Half_term_and_holiday_activities
https://www.richmond.gov.uk/services/sports/our_sports_and_fitness_centres/whitton_sports_and_fitness_centre/whitton_junior_programme
http://www.boundlessarts.co.uk/musical-madness-half-term-event
http://x1gu4.mjt.lu/lnk/AWAAAF7u1ysAAAAAAAAAAKTP55EAAYCq1hQAAAAAAA4_RABnk3KKwzZfvkgaTV-xE-03_Fbh9AAOHCU/1/8PuJZR9w5Jk5enKxAL2Ngg/aHR0cHM6Ly9yaWNobW9uZGNvbW11bml0eS50aWNrZXRjby5ldmVudHMvdWsvZW4vZS9yaWNobW9uZF9ydWdieV9ob2xpZGF5X3J1Z2J5X2NhbXBz


Space2grieve 

space2grieve offers free, confidential, one-to-one bereavement support to anyone living in the           

Richmond borough. 

Our highly-trained bereavement support specialists are here to listen, understand, and support you and 

your children find your way forward. Please follow the link for further information. 

https://space2grieve.org.uk/get-support/#children 

Hampton & Richmond FC are wanting to form relationships within our local community.  As part 
of the partnership, families can apply for free tickets for the match this Saturday between Hamp-
ton & Richmond FC and Chippenham Town FC. 
Please follow the link. 

William King 

Managing Director 

Hampton & Richmond Football Club 

Hampton & Richmond Football Club are offering free 
tickets to  

Code: CHHFFREE15022025 

Tickets: https://app.fanbaseclub.com/Fan/Dashboard?clubId=191 

The code will only work for the game on 15th February 2025 vs Chippenham Town FC. 

Notices/Reminders – 

CHILDREN'S SLEEP AWARENESS MONTH IS HERE!   

We are delighted to launch this campaign putting the spotlight on 
children's sleep because... what an  importance subject it is! Did 
you know that up to 50% of children struggle with sleep at some 
point, which rises to 80% where there is a diagnosis of SEND?  

 

Poor sleep can lead to cranky mornings, trouble focusing in 
school, and even long-term health challenges - not to mention 
tired, stressed-out parents. That’s why we’re dedicating an entire 
month to raising awareness about the importance of sleep for chil-
dren.  

 

Whether you’re navigating toddler wake ups, battling bedtimes, or 
convincing your teen to switch off at night, we’re here to help!   

What’s coming in February:  

✨ Practical tips for better sleep routines.  

✨ Free weekly webinars with our experts to tackle sleep challenges.  

✨ Resources, info and challenges.  

 

 We want to work together with you to make bedtime battles a thing of the past. Follow us for updates, 
tips, and resources, and get ready to sleep better this February! Download the supporter's pack here: 
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/get-involved/awareness-events/ 

 

 

https://space2grieve.org.uk/get-support/#children
https://app.fanbaseclub.com/Fan/Dashboard?clubId=191
https://thesleepcharity.org.uk/get-involved/awareness-events/


Does your child love the outdoors, like playing games and having fun with other children?  Then maybe 
Woodcraft Folk could be the club you have been looking for.  Woodcraft Folk is a national organisation, 
which is celebrating its 100th birthday this year.  It is a volunteer-led youth group, which encourages chil-
dren to respect one another and the environment they live in.  Teddington District has been running for 
50 years and our Elfin group (ages 6-9 years) currently has spaces.  Meeting weekly we play games, learn 
about the environment, do craftwork and generally have fun.  We offer a week-long camping trip in the 
Summer and a weekend in the Autumn.  (All leaders are DBS checked).  For more information/to arrange 
a taster session, please email Pippa Butterfield on pippabutterfield@hotmail.co.uk. 

mailto:pippabutterfield@hotmail.co.uk





























